Dear Indiana State Medical Association Members,

With profound respect for our House of Delegates and the pivotal role it plays in shaping the future of medicine in Indiana, I declare my candidacy for Vice Speaker.

Today, we in medicine face divisions. Physicians, practices, and hospital systems are under mounting pressures that pull us apart, leaving our patients to bear the cost. Yet in our House of Delegates, we come together with a shared mission: to make Indiana a healthy place to live, to love, and to practice medicine. The strength of our House lies in our ability to transform diverse experiences into shared purpose, so that when we speak for medicine, we do so with clarity, conviction, and strength.

My foundation in parliamentary process began in my college Senate, where I co-chaired the Board of Elections and served as Parliamentarian. Over the past eight years, I have represented the Monroe-Owen County Medical Society in this House, served District 2 on the Commission on Constitution & Bylaws, and participated on several Reference Committees. This House elected me to serve you as an Alternate Delegate to the AMA, and I also represent Indiana University Health as its first representative to the AMA Integrated Physician Practice Section. These experiences have reinforced my dedication to impartial leadership that strives to elevate every voice in service to the whole.

As Vice Speaker, I will focus on strengthening our House by ensuring fairness and clarity in our debates, and by guiding us toward consensus, so that we speak with one strong, united voice. Together, we will stay true to our north star—the health and well-being of our patients, colleagues, and communities. Allow me the privilege to serve you as Vice Speaker.

Corha Par

Our House. Our Voice. One True North. Vote Tashera Perry for Vice Speaker.